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TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Philip A. Ginsburg, General Manager 
   Recreation and Park Department 
 
DATE:   October 25, 2022 
  
SUBJECT: Retroactive – Grant Contract Amendment - California 

Department of Parks and Recreation Department of Boating 
and Waterways Grant – Lake Merced Boat Launching Facility 

 
In February 2015 the San Francisco Recreation and Park Department (RPD) was 
awarded a California Department of Parks and Recreation, Division of  Boating and 
Waterways (CDPR-DBW) Grant to replace the boat dock at Lake Merced’s North Lake. 
The Grant performance period May 5, 2015 – February 1, 2022. 
 
The terms of the contract also required that upon project acceptance by the improved 
facility be maintained for a period of 20 years.  
 
The new dock was opened to the public in September 2021 and the project was 
accepted by the  CDPR-DBW. 
 
On May 27, 2022, RPD entered into a Contract Amendment that agrees the Department 
to operate and maintain the improved boat dock through September 4, 2041, which is 
consistent with project’s useful life. 
 
The amended Contract was backdated to include the original project construction period 
that stated May 5, 2015, schedule. 
 
Retroactive actions that pertain to this grant are due to the back dated Contract period . 
 
 


	TO:   Board of Supervisors
	DATE:   October 25, 2022

